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Statement by Ms Gladice Pickering - Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Libya, 13 May 2015, 14h30 – 18h00
Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Libya to the 22nd Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report for this review. 
My delegation is cognizant of the challenges facing Libya and its people since the uprise in 2011 and takes note of the difficulties experienced by the government to enforce legislation, policies and programmes aimed at promoting and protecting the human rights of their people. 
Namibia commends Libya on the establishment of the National Council for Civil Liberties and Human Rights in 2013 and urges all parties involved to assist the Constitutional Drafting Assembly in delivering a constitution guaranteeing fundamental rights of the Libyan people and ensuring the separation of powers and the independence of the judiciary.  
Namibia wishes to recommend the following:  
1. That Libya considers the ratification of the OP 2 – ICCPR and imposes a moratorium on executions with a view to abolish the death penalty. 
2. That Libya takes all necessary measures to promote equality between men and women at all levels of society and government. 
3. That Libya cooperates fully with investigations into human rights abuses and violations. 

We wish the Libya all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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